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Dear Parents 
 

We paid tribute to the memory of Johnny Clegg in Assembly this morning. Mrs Moopelwa presented a 

brief account of his legacy and we watched a video made of his life. The highlight was, us all singing “Spirit 

of the Great Heart” as a school. He has been such a South African music icon, we know that even though 

he has passed on, his music will live on. 
 

We awarded badges to the magazine committee in assembly this morning. This is really a ‘behind the 

scenes’ job that goes on throughout the year, culminating in the production of our wonderful school 

magazine each year. We are really grateful that we have this talented group of volunteers who are 

prepared to serve the school in this way. A big thank you to all of them, including Mr Arthur, the teacher 

in charge and Ms van der Spuy. 

 

MATRIC DANCE 
 

The Matric Dance, last Saturday at The Rotunda, was a truly majestic occasion. The venue is already 

pretty grand and when you throw in stylishly dressed pupils arriving in fancy cars, you create a really 

glamorous evening. Every aspect of the evening was perfect. The ‘arrival’ moment on the red carpet, in 

front of family and friends, was very special and a highlight of this year’s dance. Thank you to Mr Howell, 

Mrs Parsons and Ms Drew, and the parents who did the most organisation and planning. It must be said 

that the staff at The Rotunda were amazing and offered a level of service that definitely enhanced the 

experience. 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

  
(official photos to follow soon) 

 

NEWS FROM THE PLB TEAM 
 

FACILITIES STAFF ROOM UPGRADE 
 

The Facilities Team have recently moved into a new Staff Room which is a great place for them to relax 

and enjoy their lunch, etc. Starting from scratch, the PLB would love to able to show the team their 

gratitude for all their hard work by making the space comfortable for them. The PLB Team is looking for 

parents who would like to be involved in this project: either with time and creativity or by donation in 

the following areas:- furniture, table, rugs, cushions, pictures, etc.  
 

If you would like to contribute towards this you can contact Janine Thetard - project leader at  

083-289-0023.  

 

PLB TEAM MEETING - Wednesday, 31 July 2019 at 5.30 p.m. 
 

PLB members, parents and guardians are invited to a team meeting to discuss current and upcoming 

projects for the remainder of 2019. If you would love to be more involved in the life of the school and 

connect with other parents please join the PLB Team on Wednesday the 31st July at 5.30 p.m.  

RSVP to wendydfoster@gmail.com 

 

MANDELA DAY 

 

The school has been involved in a number of projects over the last week to commemorate Mandela Day. 

 

MANDELA DAY ACTIVITY: MAKING SLEEPING BAGS FOR HOMELESS PEOPLE 
 

Thank you to these amazing learners, moms and friends for their hard work last week Saturday, making 

sleeping bags for the homeless people of Cape Town. With the help of Better SA they made 25 sleeping 

bags - doing way more than #67minutes for #MandelaDay. 
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Students who helped were: Amy Bysshe, Abigail van der Spuy, Ben Stoltzman, Sophia Eiki, Amber Fisher, 

Cathrine Madzatunya, Nikita Erni, Lati-tah Mbambo, Lisa Asani, Kirstyn Smith, Chiara Ross, Nolubabalo 

Bawuti, Leah Davis, Joseph Harbourne-Joynt, Cole Woodburn, Chantell Mangisi, Rulida Louw, Helena 

Laubscher, Maddi Reggio, Tessa Sirin, Kukhanya Finca, Gabriella Ross in Grade 5 and Sihle Parker in 

Grade 2 at Camps Bay Primary School.  
 

Thanks to the moms who got stuck in: Carol Bysshe, Tanya Hoekstra, Analia Davis and Kendal Warren.  

Thank you to Better SA volunteers - Fagnmie, Dino, Lauren-Lee and Byron and project co-ordinator, 

Lucia.  
 

It was also great to have Ms Sandy Parker lending a hand and Mr. de Korte even popped in for a while. 

Our bags will be distributed to homeless people in need, at our SOUP KITCHEN TAKEOVER next 

Thursday, 25 July 2019. 

 

 
 

MANDELA DAY ACTIVITY: BLOOD DONATION CLINIC 
 

Monday's Mandela Day Blood Donation Clinic proved to be one of our best in terms of turnout.  

Thank you to everyone who donated. 

 

MANDELA DAY ACTIVITY: PACKING STATIONERY BAGS 
 

Thank you to all the students who helped pack backpacks with stationery for underprivileged students. 

The bags will be distributed via TSIBA, by Past Pupil Tammy Gardner. Thanks to Cara Kahn from Camps 

Bay Schools Past Pupils Union for organising the project. 



 
 

MANDELA DAY ACTIVITY: BREAD BUDDIES 
 

What a bumper Bread Buddies we had on Wednesday! We estimate well over 3000 sandwiches were 

made which were distributed via Ladles of Love to school's in their feeding scheme around Cape Town as 

well as via Community Cook up IY in Hout Bay. 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped out and to Interact for organising. 

 



 
 

CAMPS BAY HIGH SCHOOL SOUP KITCHEN TAKEOVER - Thursday, 25 July 2019 
 

We are absolutely overwhelmed by the generosity of our Camps Bay High School families - we have 

already raised over R8 000 for our Soup Kitchen Takeover at Ladles of Love's Thursday night soup 

kitchen at The Haven Night Shelter in Green Point.  
 

This means, we will be able to roll this out on a more regular basis, giving our pupils a chance to make a 

meaningful contribution to those in need. 
 

For next week's Soup Kitchen Takeover, Ms Samu and her team from the Catering Society will be making 

up the soup in the brand new Consumer Studies Classroom and then a group of students will be taking 

the dinner through to The Haven Night Shelter in Green Point. 
 

We have organised a bus to take pupils through, but if there are any parents who are also willing to lift to 

and from school, please contact cvanderspuy@campsbayhigh.co.za as we have a number of pupils who are 

keen to join.  
 

We will need to leave here at 16:45 on Thursday, 25 July and should be finished serving at the soup 

kitchen at 18:30 for the latest, so we should be back at school by 18:45 
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PREFECTS LAUNCH RAK (RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS) WEEK AT PREP CAMPUS 
 

Some of our Prefects visited the Prep Campus this week to launch their RAK Week 2019. The kindness 

fairy (AKA Amanda Fumba) reminded the children to always try to be kind to others and the Prefects 

demonstrated how you can be kind to your friends. The Prep School Campus will be collecting stationery 

for less-privileged schools over the next two weeks. 

 

 
 

PUPIL ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

Francois Kemp came 18th in the province in the ATKV Afrikaans Olympiad. This means that he received a 

placing in both the English (see last week’s newsletter) and Afrikaans Olympiads this year. Well done, 

Francois. 

 
 

  



 

 

 

SPORTS RESULTS 

 

GIRLS HOCKEY 
 

Congratulations to the U19 Hockey Girls on their 1-0 win against JG Meiring last Saturday. The U19 

Hockey Girls are currently First in their league. 

 

 
 

BOYS RUGBY 

 

Our Boys Rugby teams played against Schotchekloof Walmers RFC last Saturday.  
 

The scores were: 

U14: lost 5-10 

U15: lost 0-24 

U16: lost 5-7 

U19 lost 8-20 

 

 
 

 

  



 

 

 

INTERHOUSE PLAYS 
 

Tonight at 6.30 p.m. we will enjoy a 20-minute play, written produced and staged by each of our houses. 

We wait with excitement to see what they have created. Entrance fee is R5.  

 

   

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

ACADEMIC ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS FOR TERM 2 
 

At the Academic Awards Assembly held on Monday, we acknowledged the Top students in the Grade, as 

well as the Academic Achievers. We must also congratulate all those pupils who managed to attain an 

aggregate of over 80%. 

 

ACADEMIC ACKNOWLEDGMENTS FOR TERM 2, 2019 

GRADE TOP 10 IN GRADE ACADEMIC ACHIEVER 

(for consistent hard work 

or marked achievement 

in results) 

AGGREGATE OVER 

80% (outside of Top 10 

in the Grade) 

GRADE 

8 

1. Benjamin Pienaar 

2. Daniella Segall 

3. Lili Louw 

4. Xavier Rebelo 

5. Isabella Luczaonok 

6. Michaela Smith-Howe 

7. Georgina Woodburn 

8. Mila Young 

9. Kayla Gilmour 

10. Kristina Streeten 

Epalaenzi Chiguruguru 

Sisamila Sigabi 

Sean Muvirimi 

Zion Cloke 

Linda Modupi 

Lwangolothando Mbothwe 

Yedwa Pasiya 

Ntsika Sesman 

Lincoln Mudhara 

George Mangisi 

Jemima Wesselink 

Chiara Ariu 

Polina Senkina 

Laila Sanders-Perrin  

GRADE 

9 

1. Nishaat Williams 

2. Emma Blomerus 

3. Shakila Africa 

4. Zoe Brand 

5. Thuwaybah Bassier 

6. Jade Wakeford 

7. Ailing Guan 

8. Michael Adamou 

9. Vieve Staal 

10. Helena Laubscher  

Noa-Sara De Witt 

Liya Gaylard 

Xena Adams 

Jordan Davids 

Nikita Erni 

Fayyaad Edries 

Mishka Bailey 

Sinovuyo Mose 

Emma Du Toit 

Dominic Holling  

Dominic Holling 

Tessa Sirin 

Matthew Pape 

Amy October 

Nicholas Haupt 

Mia Morrison 

Lance Metrowich 

Chiara Ross 

Ben Stoltzman 

Noa-Sara de Witt 

Nikita Erni 

Sonam Krishanlall 

Abigail van der Spuy 

Tate Moor 

Claire Evans 

GRADE 

10 

1. Justine Braaf  

2. Nina-Karoo Hofmeyr 

3. Lola-May Dunn 

4. Ruby Berg 

5. Zara Ariu 

6. Aurora Blumberg 

7. Gina Marks 

8. Kiera Kresfelder 

9. Jana Kemp 

10. Kayla Kohn 

Liam Hooten 

Ruby Roderick 

Tara Scheepers 

Jaden Willie 

Christopher Babunga 

Jonathan Lucas 

Stella Thorne 

Christopher Oaker 

Carmen Nuss 

Mia O'Dwyer 

 

GRADE 

11 

1. Francois Kemp 

2. Alaya Ashby 

3. Grace van Heerden 

4. Amicah Evans 

5. Ronaldo Da Silva 

6. Thandiwe Mabumbulu 

7. Hudaa Williams 

8. Kirstyn Smith 

9. Hannah O’Connor 

10. Justine Garde 

Rosemarie Zollner 

Daniella Letizia 

Jaime Augoustides 

Chantell Mangisi 

Jenna Perrone 

Renee van Zyl 

Jamie Hood 

Kyra Fowler 

Moesha Marimira 

Tasco Maddock 

Tyrese Jones 

Mila Engelbrecht 

Sofia Reggio 

Cleo Sirin  



 

GRADE 

12 

 

1. Iona van der Westhuizen 

2. Anna Emery 

3. Jade Atkins 

4. Kale Boyes 

5. Gia Abbott 

6. Sean Pape 

7. Nwabisa Mbisholo 

8. Sienna Widd 

9. Alexandra Braaf 

10. Ruby van Zyl 

 

Asemahle Kutu 

Zoe Mason 

Alexandro Da Silva 

Maxine Gillwald 

Nikitha Tamboer 

Nicky Jampatong 

Mila-Rose van der Spuy 

Addelia Jambwa 

Zara Goslett 

Trish Ganda 

 

Anousha Allie 

Ciara Saunderson 

Hannah Barnes 

Erin Mamacos 

Bianca Berg 

Zara Goslett 

 

DANCE STUDENTS GO TO THE THEATRE 
 

A group of Camps Bay High School dance pupils went to The Baxter Theatre on Friday night to watch a 

dance production called “Wag Waiting”.  

 

 
 

SNAPSCAN AVAILABLE AT THE UNIFORM SHOP 
 

We are trying to move towards a cashless campus and so have introduced Snapscan at the Uniform Shop. 
 

You are now able to use Snapscan for both the MyCiti Top Ups and Shop purchases.  

 

DERBY DAY VS. TABLE VIEW HIGH SCHOOL 
 

Next Saturday, 27 July 2019, we will be hosting our Annual Derby Day vs. Table View High School. See 

the programme below. A reminder, that it is compulsory for all Grade 8 and 9 students to attend our 

Derby Days. The prefects will be taking roll call at the start and end of the Derby Day.  
 

All students, in all Grades, MUST be dressed in their full school uniform or in sports kit. 

 

PAST PUPILS SPORTS DAY 
 

We will also be hosting our Past Pupils Sports Day after the Table View Derby on Saturday, 27 July 2019. 

We are trying out something new this year and hope it will attract more past pupils and parents. We will 

also be holding a Dads/Past Pupils vs. Pupils Touch Rugby Match and we do hope that some of our 

parents will participate. If you would like to take part, please contact cara@glenbeach.com 
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SOCIAL MEDIA TALK 
 

Kronendal Primary School, in Hout Bay, will be hosting a Social Media Talk on Wednesday, 24 July 2019 

at 6 pm. Camps Bay High School parents and pupils are welcome to attend. Entrance is R10, payable at 

the door. The talk will be presented by Emma Sadleir and Sarah Hoffman from The Digital Law Company. 

 

THE WEEK AHEAD: 
 

Friday 19 July 2019: Interhouse Play Festival at 6.30 p.m 
. 

Saturday 20 July 2019: Sport away at Athlone 
 

Monday 22 July 2019: Grade 12 Final Dance Practical 
 

Tuesday 23 July 2019: U16 rugby vs Gordons School (UK) 
 

Wednesday 24 July 2019: Science Expo regionals 

 U19 rugby vs Portsmouth Grammar (UK) 

 Social media talk at Kronendal Primary at 6 p.m. 
 

Thursday 25 July 2019: Grade 12 Final Consumer Studies Practical 

 Camps Bay High School Soup Kitchen Takeover 
 

Saturday 27 July 2019: Derby Day against Table View High School (home) at 8.30 a.m. 

 Followed by Past Pupils Sports at 1.30 p.m. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

David de Korte 

PRINCIPAL 

  



 

 

 

FUNDRAISER 

Please support this fundraiser for the Hoy family. 
  



 

 

 
 

GARDEN flat in Three Anchor Bay to rent . 

It is suitable for one person only. 

 

Available immediately. Non-smoker, no pets. 

 

This sunny, well- lit flat is fully alarmed, burgled proofed with a parking bay behind remote gates.  
Private access.  

 

It`s self -contained, fully furnished and has a double bedroom with plenty of cupboards; kitchenette, 

dinette and lounge open plan. Bathroom: shower, hand basin and toilet. DSTV is available.  

 

It opens onto a spacious patio through sliding doors into a garden with some sea view. Linen is not 

supplied nor laundered. It is serviced fortnightly.  

 

References needed.  

 

On MyCiti bus route. It is within walking distance of the Waterfront. 

 

To make an appointment to view pls call mobile 083 701 8430. 

 

 

 

DOMESTIC / NANNY 

 
My name is SANELISIWE NKALA.  

 

I am looking for a job as a Nanny / Domestic in the CBD or Atlantic Sea Board Area.  

 

If you need someone or know of anyone needing my assistance please contact me on 061 080 5375 to 

arrange an appointment to interview. 

 

 I am honest, reliable and a hardworking young lady. 

 

Reference and work permit available on request. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


